

20 November 2009

Grant Robertson MP for Wellington Central Parliament Buildings WELLINGTON

Dear Mr Robertson

Thank you for your letter of 19 November concerning the event planned for 30 November which you consider breaches standards of impartiality and political neutrality.

I find the material you have provided concerning and I can see why you have forwarded it to me. I have asked Peter Hughes, the chief executive of the Ministry of Social Development, to investigate and expect to hear further from him in the near future.

Yours sincerely

Iain Rennie

State Services Commissioner